WISH Online Bulletin – April 2008
Here is our latest Network e-bulletin highlighting issues of interest around positive sexual wellbeing.  
 

Our next e-bulletin will be issued around 25 May  – so if you have anything you wish to include, please email contributions by no later than 18 May to wish@health.scot.nhs.uk.
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NEWS OF INTEREST

Health Scotland Publications

In last month’s bulletin, we let you know about the range of publications that have been released.  We tried a different format but this meant that the links did not always work so we have gone back to our original format so you should be able to get direct links to all of these publications:

· Healthy Respect: the summary findings of the interim evaluation report  
· Supporting the sexual health needs of young people with learning disabilities
· Supporting the sexual health and wellbeing of young people from black and minority ethnic communities
· Sex and Relationships Education in Scottish Secondary Schools, 2006-2007 – a summary
Waverley Care honoured
At an awards ceremony held in the Regents College Conference Centre in London, Waverley Care was honoured for the creative and groundbreaking work that has been done with African communities in Edinburgh and Glasgow. The award, for best practice in empowering African communities,  was presented by award winning journalist and filmmaker, Sorious Samura.  Mr Samura paid tribute to the commitment that Waverley Care has made to working with Africans in Scotland who are living with HIV.  

The ceremony inaugurated the African HIV Policy Network’s ‘Make a Difference’ awards.  Of the 6 awards, 5 were made to individuals and one to an organisation – Waverley Care.  In accepting the award, Martha Baillie manager of Waverley Care Solas, paid tribute to the committed staff team whose dedication to this work has made a real difference for Africans living within our community. She emphasized Waverley Care’s ongoing commitment to working with African communities throughout Scotland.  The work is funded by the Scottish Government, NHS Lothian and Waverley Care.
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RESEARCH
SCOTPHO information
Lesbian, gay and bisexual (LGB) people  
This new website section describes health and risk factor information currently available for the lesbian, gay and bisexual (LGB) population in Scotland.  Some of the key points are:


· We do not know exactly how many LGB people live in Scotland. Around 5% of men and women report ever having had a same sex partner.

· The majority of health services research studies involving LGB people have concentrated on sexual health issues, although it is likely that other health issues are of equal or greater importance.

· Cross-sectional surveys from England and Wales have found that LGB people are more likely to report mental health problems than heterosexual people.

Access this new section at:  <http://www.scotpho.org.uk/home/Populationgroups/lgbpeople/lgb_keypoints.asp> 

New community health profiles for Greater Glasgow and Clyde 
The Glasgow Centre for Population Health (GCPH) has created a new set of community health profiles. There are ten community profiles, one for each Community Health (and Care) Partnership within the NHS Greater Glasgow and Clyde area. Data are also provided for smaller areas within each community. The profiles are based on a socio-ecological model of health and include indicators of health outcomes (e.g. deaths and hospitalisations) and health determinants (e.g. behaviours and socio-economic factors).  To access this information, go to: http://www.gcph.co.uk/content/view/85/72/
Health and wellbeing profiles for CHPs across the rest of Scotland > 

Work is now well underway by the ScotPHO team at ISD Scotland to produce similar profiles to the GCPH profiles mentioned above for the 30 Community Health Partnership (CHP) areas covering the remainder of Scotland. Project outputs will include: individual CHP area reports, a Scotland-level report and intermediate zone / sub-CHP 'locality' data. The first profiles (comprising data for approximately 60 health and wellbeing indicators) are due to be published at the end of June 2008 and will be updated annually thereafter.  To access this information, go to: 
<http://www.scotpho.org.uk/home/Comparativehealth/Profiles/profiles2008/profiles2008.asp
Mental health and wellbeing indicators for Scotland 
Health Scotland, on behalf of the Scottish Government, has now concluded its work to establish a national set of adult mental health indicators for Scotland. The final report and a briefing paper are now available, both of which list the adult indicator set.  To access this information, go to: <http://www.healthscotland.com/scotlands-health/population/mental-health-indicators.aspx> 

Scottish Health Survey 

The new Scottish Health Survey (SHeS) went into the field in January 2008 and around 800 interviews and over 50 nurse visits have already taken place. Reports of the survey findings are planned for summer 2009. The survey now has a core and modular structure, and includes a knowledge, attitudes and motivations to health (KAM) module as a replacement for Health Scotland's Health Education Population Survey (HEPS). Health boards were given the option to boost their samples beyond the level which is being funded centrally and in 2008 three health boards - Borders, Fife and Grampian - have taken this opportunity. If you have any comments or questions about the Scottish Health Survey, please email: ScottishHealthSurvey@scotland.gsi.gov.uk.
Data Augmentation for Sexual Health (DASH) 

As part of the ongoing sexual health data development work at ISD Scotland, a review has been undertaken looking at the information available on sexual health attitudes, lifestyles and behaviours obtained via surveys - both national and UK-wide.  For further information, go to: <http://www.isdscotland.org/dash>
Following the review, the contraceptive section of the Scottish Health Survey <http://www.scotland.gov.uk/scottishhealthsurvey>(SHeS) has been expanded and will be asked of both men and women. The content of the SHeS post-HEPS (Health Education Population Survey) module has been updated to reflect current data requirements. The review group is considering the potential of input into other existing surveys in addition to the possibility of commissioning more specialist surveys.

Health Behaviour of Schoolchildren, 2006 survey

The latest review of this large scale multi centre survey have just been released.  The findings support the work that we are all doing to support positive sexual wellbeing.  In particular, the promotion of  comprehensive sex and relationships education that includes discussion around relationships and emotions as well as contraception and condom use and the results indicate schools are an increased source of sexual health information.  In addition, when sexually active, more young people are practising safer sex (ie using condoms) compared with the earlier survey but there is still some way to go to encourage consistent use of contraception and condoms with this and other age groups.  To access the report, go to 

http://www.education.ed.ac.uk/cahru/publications/HBSC_National_Report_2008.pdf 
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RESOURCES/GUIDANCE
QIS Standards for Sexual Health Services
Launched earlier this month, the standards for sexual health services will support the ongoing implementation of Respect and Responsibility, our national sexual health strategy.  These are being distributed widely but if you have not received your copy, order it by downloading from the ‘publications quickfind’ page from http://www.nhshealthquality.org/
The schedule of review visits for these standards will not commence until 2009/2010 at the earliest to allow services the time to put in place the necessary arrangements to meet the standards.  In addition, work is to be taken forward in year on an associated self-assessment framework and guidance notes for its completion.  This will be further developed in collaboration with colleagues in the service and the NHS QIS performance assessment unit.  

Enquire website for children and young people
The easily accessible site is a great source of information where children and young people can download useful guides, find out about local youth clubs or join in with the young person’s ‘blog’.  Go to www.enquire.org.uk/yp to view this site which has been developed with the help of designers, web accessibility experts and young people from across Scotland. 

Measuring socio-economic inequalities in health: a practical guide 
In Scotland - as in many other countries - there is currently considerable emphasis being placed on reducing socio-economic inequalities in health. However, success in achieving such a reduction can only be gauged if the inequalities can be measured. This briefing paper looks at several different methods available to measure inequalities and provides a commentary on each. It also comes with an Excel worksheet that will enable public health practitioners and analysts to interpret their own data.  To access the report, 
go to : 

<http://www.scotpho.org.uk/home/Publications/scotphoreports/pub_measuringinequalities.asp> 

Sex And Relationships Education In The Primary School – Staff Training Pack.

This training pack brings together exercises developed and used in Sex and Relationships Education courses, for primary teachers and schools health nurses, run over a 10 year period in Tayside.  Facilitated jointly by NHS Health Promotion staff and Staff Tutors from Angus, Dundee and Perth and Kinross Education Departments, the courses were regarded as successful, most especially in promoting confidence in staff.  The pack contains an exemplar programme and 21 exercises.

Quotes

It was a really, really good course.  It gives you the confidence and everyone was talking openly (teacher)
I was really uncomfortable at the thought of delivering SRE to 24 children. I thought I can’t do this (teacher before course) Now, I feel I could deliver it quite comfortably (after course)
Copies are being made available free for those working outside NHS Tayside, Angus, Dundee and Perth and Kinross local authorities - copies are available at a cost of £25 (inc P&P) per copy.  If you wish to purchase, please make cheques payable to ‘Tayside NHS Board’ and send to: Allison Stewart, Personal Assistant to Schools Team, 
Directorate of Public Health,Kings Cross,  Clepington Road, DUNDEE DD3 8EA (Tel: 01382 424054   Email: allison.stewart@nhs.net)

Two New Resources from Me-and-Us

'Periods – a Practical Guide' (Produced in collaboration with Conwy and Denbighshire NHS Trust)
An illustrated book and CD for teaching girls and young women with learning disabilities about menstruation - £20 + p&p (book with CD and copy of purse book)  Available now

'I Change My Pad: Purse Book'

An illustrated reminder of when and how to change a pad - £2 + p&p. Discounts for multiple copies.

see sample pages on www.me-and-us.co.uk/ppg
Phone: 
01539 622310

Fax: 

01539 621501     Email: admin@me-and-us.co.uk












Back
CONFERENCES & SEMINARS
Date for your diary
Healthy Care Matters, 25 September, Glasgow
Scottish Healthy Care Network National Conference – details to be released shortly.

Forthcoming Events

Impact of immigration and asylum on children and young people living with HIV – 13 May, Glasgow

This one-day training seminar, developed by the HIV Network, (part of the National Children's Bureau), will explore issues surrounding working with children and families who have unsure immigration status and are living with HIV.  Programme includes current challenges in practice, providing practical ways in which professionals can strive to meet the needs of this group across the sectors and will also combine current policy, legislation and practice issues.  To find out more, go to: 
http://www.childreninscotland.org.uk/html/tra_tshow.php?ref=1115
Involving Parents in Education, 7 June, Glasgow

Hosted by the Schools Division of the Scottish Government in association with Learning and Teaching Scotland, this one day event will explore how the new Parents Councils, in working with schools and others, can contribute to the ongoing education and health and wellbeing agenda.  For more details, click here for the programme.
8th IUHPE European Conference on Health Promotion and Education

"New frontiers: future political, cultural and scientific challenges for health promotion"

Will be held in Torino (Italy), 9-13 September 2008.  The conference will address issues around European integration and professional collaboration along two streams: first, establishing dialogue among different ethno-political cultures in different areas of the European health promotion, and secondly, appropriate transfer and application of the knowledge and experience of different professional groups.  

Although sexual health is not specifically highlighted as a theme, there are opportunities for linking this in the settings/target group headings. The closing date for abstracts has been extended to 15 May - for further information, go to:  http://www.hp08torino.org
Respect and Responsibility: the way forward

29/30 October, Glasgow

The Sandyford Initiative, with support from the Scottish Government and Health Scotland, is pleased to announce a 2 day re-energising event for all Clinicians, health promotion experts and others interested in sexual & reproductive health. The first day will review progress of the first 3 years of Respect & Responsibility, the Scottish Sexual Health Strategy and look forward to the plans for and potential achievements expected in the next 3 years. 

The second day will launch the Clinical Effectiveness Unit of the Faculty of Sexual & Reproductive Healthcare in Glasgow and review a selection of topical clinical issues around sexual & reproductive health.

Open to anyone who has strategic or operational responsibility for sexual health, click here to access details. 
Flyer
Draft Programme
 ‘Gay Men’s Sexual Health and Wellbeing’

2nd National Conference for Scotland, 30/31 October, Glasgow
This free two day conference is a follow-to the Changing the Focus conference held in 2006 – again  targeted at a wide range of health professionals, the conference aims to present the best available research and public health evidence, demonstrate best practice from around Scotland and further afield and explore future partnerships and interventions.  If you are interested in presenting at this event or registering early, go to http://www.gaycon.org
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